DAILY BULLETIN

Tuesday, May 6, 2018

MENU: Chicken Fillet/bun, mashed potatoes, gravy, carrots, peaches/fresh fruit,

HAPPY BIRTHDAY: Meredith Schnebbe

...SENIORS...SENIORS...SENIORS...SENIORS...

<u>SENIORS:</u> Please schedule your exit interview with Mr. Hohensee. You can do so by talking with Carol. The interview should take about 10 minutes. Thank you.



<u>GRADUATION FLOWERS FOR PARENTS:</u> Seniors please stop into the office and order a rose for your parent/grandparent/guardian etc. They are \$3 each. Deadline is May 9th. NO EXCEPTIONS.



GRADUATION SEATING: the seating chart is posted outside the office door. If more seating is needed you will need to sign up for that in the office.

SENIORS: You may pick up your cap & gown in the office: Mandi Niemeyer, Mitchell Thys, Alannah Walker, Ben Wolf.

LOCKER SIGN UP: CURRENT 8th, 9th & 10th (only about 4 of you will need to share) sign up for your locker partner for next school year in the office...

GOLF: Boys golf today @ North Mahaska, leave at 2:50pm

JUNIOR HIGH TRACK: @ Iowa Valley, leave at 3:30pm

PROM PICTURES: The following students have pictures in the office to pick up: Kayla Jack, Logan Tuttle, Riley Simpson, Jordan VanLancker



<u>GOT TALENT?</u> Victor's 150th birthday will be June 30th, 2018. Part of the fun will be a Talent Show! Contestants wanted for two talent options—sidewalk chalk art (all ages) and a two hour show (anyone under 18.) Pick up an entry form Please contact Renee Andrews 647-3486 or Barb Neuhaus 647-2278 soon! Space is limited.



YEARBOOK: don't forget to order your yearbook. You can either order online at Jostens.com or order in the office. The yearbooks are \$50, order yours now!!

Attention Yearbook Staff: Please finish up your current pages for the yearbook. We only have 3 more weeks of school to get the pages done. Check your emails for what needs to be done. If you have any questions see Mrs. Demmel

SOMETIMES YOU WILL NEVER KNOW THE VALUE OF A MOMENT UNTIL IT BECOMES A MEMORY.

-Dr. Suess

Student Council: There will be a meeting for all student council members on Wed. 5/9 at 7:45 AM in Mrs. Scoville's room.







<u>Silver Cord Hours</u>: If you would like to earn Silver Cord Hours by helping with the Ladora 150th Celebration 5K race please see Mrs. Schnebbe

SILVER CORD: The preschool is looking for helpers for their graduation ceremony on May 14 from about 5:45~7:15. They need 2 people to help serve punch and cookies and tear down/clean up after the ceremony. Silver cord hours are available. See Mrs. Scoville for more information

<u>Silver Cord</u>: All Silver Cord hours for this school year must be turned into Mrs. Scoville's room by the last day of school or they will not count. If you need more reflection sheets, please get them from the folder in Mrs. Scoville's room. A Google Doc will be shared with you within the next week that has an updated total of hours you have turned in so far.

CONGRATS TO THE DESIGN-A-DECAL COMPETITION WINNERS!!!

Chloe Burmahl won with her sticker design "You're Dolphintely Great!" Josie Hall won with her sticker design "Lights Out"

<u>High School Art Students:</u> If you are interested in designing the T-shirt for the Ladora 150th Celebration 5K race please see Mrs. Schnebbe

CONGRATS TO THE SICL ART COMPETITION WINNERS!!

HLV placed the most, 14 times at the competition!!!
Lynville-Sully placed 9 times.
BGM placed 8 times.

<u>Drawing</u>, Division 2: Alannah Walker-- 2nd Place.

<u>2D MultiMedia</u>, Division 1: Josie Hall-- 1st Place; Division 2: Shary Hinshaw-- 3rd Place.

<u>Printmaking</u>, Division 1: Josie Hall-- 1st Place, Alyssa Pierce-- 2nd Place, Tacy Andrews-- 3rd Place.

Fibers, Division 1: Josie Hall-- 1st and 2nd Place.

<u>Pottery</u>, Division 1: Autumn Stanley-- 1st Place, Rachel DeRycke-- 2nd Place, Josie Hall-- 3rd Place. Division 2: Macie Boots-- 3rd Place. <u>Sculpture</u>, Division 1: Amber Cooling-- 1st Place, Division 2: Alannah Walker-- 1st Place.

FROM THE GUIDANCE OFFICE:

All 9th, 10th, and 11th grade students - turn in your class request form to Mrs. Robison ASAP after getting your parents autograph. If you need another copy please let her know or email her.

All freshmen through juniors interested in taking an online Kirkwood class next fall needs to have applied to Kirkwood as a high school student, taken the Compass exam or ACT, and turned in your course registration sheet by May 25th.

SENIORS: if you are receiving other scholarships outside of HLV please let Mrs. Robison know by Friday, May 11th so you may be honored for them at Senior Awards night.

Attention 7-11th grade, you will be taking a writing assessment online tomorrow. This assessment is to determine your skills in writing and inform teachers of your abilities so we can improve next year in the area of writing. Please report to the computer lab at your designated time.

7th: 1:55 -2:45 8th 12:51 - 1:45 9th 10:25 - 11:15 10th 9:25 - 10:15 11th 8:25 - 9:15

7th and 8th Graders you will meet with Prelude to understand the dangers of underage drinking. 8th graders please report to room 30 at 12:30-1:15; 7th graders you will meet in room 30 at 1:20 - 2:05; 6th grade we will meet in your room at 2:15 - 3:00.

Attention all students taking Kirkwood classes, all books are due back to Mrs. Robison by May 15th at 3:30. If you have not returned them by the due date or in good condition, you will be charged the Kirkwood Bookstore price of the book.

PROBLEMS

ARE NOT STOP SIGNS, THEY ARE GUIDELINES

Robert H. Schuller